Notice of Variances and Waivers

DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH
Board of Massage Therapy
RULE NO.:
RULE TITLE:

64B7-25.001
Examination Requirements

The Board of Massage Therapy hereby gives notice:
of the issuance of a Notice of Intent to Partially Grant the Petition for Variance and Waiver, filed on October 12, 2021, by Angela Raskin. The Notice of Petition for Waiver or Variance was published in Vol. 47, No. 200, of the October 14, 2021, Florida Administrative Register. Petitioner sought a waiver of paragraph 64B7-25.001(1)(c) Florida Administrative Code entitled “Examination Requirements,” which requires the department shall issue a license by examination to a person who: (c) Provides proof of completion of a training program in colonic irrigation at a Board approved massage school per Rule 64B7-32.005, F.A.C., or a training program equal to or more stringent than the colonic irrigation requirements of subsection 64B7-32.005(2), F.A.C., with an approved provider or school in another state, territory, or jurisdiction, or a colonic irrigation apprenticeship per Rule 64B7-29.007, F.A.C; and Rule 64B7-32.003(1)(c), Florida Administrative Code, which list the minimum requirements for Board Approved Massage Therapy Schools. The Board considered the instant Petition at a duly-noticed public meeting held on October 29, 2021 in St. Augustine, Florida. The Board’s Order, filed on November 30, 2021, partially granting the petition finding that Petitioner had established that the purpose of the underlying statute would be met by granting a variance or waiver from Rule 64B7-25.001(1)(c) F.A.C. The Board partially granted the Petition in that the Board will consider whether Petitioner’s education meets the requirements on 64B7-30.003(1)(c) F.A.C, regardless of the Petitioner lack of graduation from a Florida approved massage school.

A copy of the Order or additional information may be obtained by contacting: Danielle Terrell, Executive Director, Board of Massage Therapy, 4052 Bald Cypress Way, Bin #C06, Tallahassee, Florida 32399-3258, (850) 245-4162, or by electronic mail – Danielle.terrell@flhealth.gov.
